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      DEAN GIBSON CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
      --- Part of the Mater Christi Multi-Academy Trust ---

Hawesmead Avenue

Kendal, Cumbria

LA9 5HB

Telephone: 01539 723363

Fax: 01539 737224

E-mail: admin@deangibson.cumbria.sch.uk

 Headteacher: Mrs S Tansey
9th November 2022 

Dear Consultee,

 

Dean Gibson Catholic Primary School

 

Consultation on change of age range to incorporate nursery provision Tuesday 8 November – Tuesday 6th December 2022.

 

The Mater Christi Trust, of which Dean Gibson Catholic Primary School is a member, is consulting on the option to provide maintained nursery education at Dean Gibson by incorporating the existing nursery Little Deanies into the school.

 

The purpose of this letter is to invite comments on this possibility. In order to establish a maintained nursery, it is necessary to publish a formal proposal to change the age range of children for which the school can cater. The school is currently able to provide education for children aged 4 to 11 but, if the age range is changed, it would be able in the future to cater for children aged 2 to 11, although provision for 2-3 will begin at a later stage.

Before changes can be made, Dean Gibson must consult parents and others that may be affected. Having considered your views, the Trust would then decide whether or not to publish formal proposals in order to bring about the change of age range.  A voluntary managed provision is presently established within the school (Little Deanies).

It is proposed that nursery sessions will remain unchanged and will be from 8am to 6pm Monday to Thursday and from 8am until 5pm on Fridays, during term time.   This meets the requirements for free nursery entitlement.
 

Dean Gibson has already fully embraced the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) curriculum and as children have different starting points, different areas of the curriculum are revisited to maximise access to the curriculum and allow others to embed their knowledge. Little Deanies have a ‘good’ judgement from OFSTED, at their inspection in February 2020 and are registered with the County
Council to provide free nursery places. So, in practice, the children currently attending will see no difference to their existing excellent provision.
Nursery children will continue to be incorporated fully into the life of the school. New children entering the school will benefit from the same experience as older children who have attended the school in recent years. In practice, this will simply replace the Voluntary Management led childcare provision that is currently in place. In practice, this will simply replace the Voluntary Management led childcare provision that is currently in place at the school. It will, however, mean that the school can better plan a streamlined curriculum and deliver better continuity across the EYFS.

 

Children attending or obtaining a place to start the current nursery provision will be guaranteed a place in the proposed new facility. Nursery education is not statutory and parents can choose whether they wish to take up their entitlement of a free place. Funding arrangements for the nursery provision will fall under the main school budget.

 

The published admission number (PAN) for admission to the Reception class at the school is currently 30. The school capacity is 210 and the current number on roll at the school is 162 with 13  in nursery at present. The proposal for change of age will not affect the number of children who can be admitted to Reception each September. Admission to the nursery would be in accordance with the school’s ‘nursery admission policy’. Admission to the nursery would not guarantee a place in the Reception group of the school as that is governed by a separate policy.

 

The issue of this document marks the beginning of a period of consultation during which the views of any interested parties are sought. These views will be considered before any move to the next stage of the process happens. Dependent upon the outcome of this consultation, a decision on whether to proceed in issuing a statutory notice must be made by the Trust and the Local Governing Body of the School. Your comments on the proposals for change of age should be emailed to: admin@deangibson.cumbria.sch.uk.
 

Thank you for taking the time to consider our proposal. We value your comments.

Yours faithfully
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Mrs S Tansey

Headteacher
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